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Happy Spring and May flowers from College Place 
Library Branch! We've got TWO craft day events and 
some great take-and-make crafts here in the library 
this month, and we'll be at the College Place Block 
Party on May 19th. Sign up for our newsletter for 
more details! 

A free Dental Fair will be held at SonBridge Center for Better 
Living on May 17 & May 19 from 9am to 4pm. This fair will 
serve the uninsured or those experiencing financial         
hardship. Individuals over 18 and with an appointment can 
be seen. Services include fillings & extractions; various   
community organizations will be available to discuss         
services for assistance. To schedule an appointment call  
509-593-5342 or email freeclinic@sonbridge.org.  
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Spring and home improvement weather 
are upon us, please be reminded that as 
of March 15, 2024, the following codes 
with Washington State Amendments, 
have been adopted by the City and are 
now being enforced:   
• 2021 International Building Code 
• 2021 International Residential Code 
• 2021 International Mechanical Code 
• 2021 International Fire Code 
• 2021 Washington State Energy Code 
• 2021 Uniform Plumbing Code 
Permits are required for new                 
construction, additions and remodels. 
Building permits are also required for   
replacing windows, doors, siding, roofing 
systems, fences, water heaters and HVAC 
equipment. 
There is a simple reason why building 
permits are required for construction-it’s 
all about safety. Building codes help    
ensure that the structures in which we 
live, work and play meet the standards 
against collapse, fire and other potential 
dangers. If structures are not up to code, 
insurance companies may not pay on 
damage claims, and property owners 
could be liable if someone is injured.  
If you have any question as to your      
project requiring a permit, please        
contact me. 
Scott Hall, CBO—Building Official 
shall@cpwa.us  509-394-8522 
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Community Calendar 
May 6th at 5:00 PM 
Economic Development, Tourism, &  
Events Commission Meeting 

May 7th at 5:30 PM  
City Council Workshop 

May 9th at 12:00 PM 
Civil Service Meeting 

May 9th at 3:30 PM 
Utility & Transportation Advisory          
Commission 

May 14th at 7:00 PM 
City Council Meeting 

May 16th  at 4:00 PM 
Historic Preservation Commission Meeting 

May 19th  at 1:00 PM 
Spring Block Party! 

May 21st  at 7:00 PM 
Planning Commission Meeting 

May 24th  at 8:00 AM 
Parks, Arbor, & Recreation Meeting  

May 27th—Holiday  
City Facilities Closed  

May 28th at 7:00 PM  
City Council Meeting 

May 30th at 4:00 PM—7:00PM  
Farmers and Artisans Market! 

All meetings/workshops are hybrid, both          
in-person at College Place City Hall and via 

Zoom videoconferencing. You can watch live 
on the City YouTube page at 

www.youtube.comchannelUCbx3qrqzLDL_05
NusReSl-g. Meeting information is available at 
go.boarddocs.com/wa/cocp/Board.nsf/Public. 

If you would like to submit a written public 
comment, email the City Clerk at 

sstclair@cpwa.us or mail to College Place City 
Hall at 625 S. College Ave, College Place, WA. 

99324 by the deadline outlined in the        
meeting/workshop agenda “Public Comment” 

section. 

College Place Department Contacts 

Mayor 
Norma Hernández 

nhernandez@cpwa.us   
509-394-8505 

City Administrator 
Mike Rizzitiello 

mrizzitiello@cpwa.us   
509-394-8506 

Community Development  
Director 

Jon Rickard 
jrickard@cpwa.us  

509-394-8520 

Finance Director 
Brian Carleton 

bcarleton@cpwa.us   
509-394-8500 

Fire Chief 
David Winter 

dwinter@cpwa.us  
509-394-8602 

Police Chief 
Troy Tomaras 

ttomaras@cpwa.us   
509-394-8550 

Public Works Director 
Robert McAndrews 

rmcandrews@cpwa.us   
509-394-8520 

Council Members  
Paul Jessup, Michael Cleveland,  

Loren Peterson, Tito Espinoza Jr., 
Melodie Williams, Heather  

Schermann, & Monica Boyle 

BACKFLOW DEVICE INFORMATION:  
This is a reminder that State Law and City Code require that all backflow devices be tested by an approved            

assembly tester. For a list of approved backflow testers this spring visit the city website at cpwa.us.  The City       
appreciates your cooperation in completing the testing of your backflow device. The backflow device is an integral 

part of protecting the City’s water supply. For more information contact: 
Kevin Wolpert—Water Quality Operator kwolpert@cpwa.us  509-394-8658 

City Well-being Corner 
May Spotlight 

“Loved Ones First” 
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